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Mark	8:31-38	
Jesus	began	 to	 teach	 them	 that	 the	Son	of	Man	must	 suffer	many	 things;	be	 rejected	by	 the	
elders,	the	chief	priests,	and	the	experts	in	the	law;	be	killed;	and	after	three	days	rise	again.	
32 He	was	 speaking	 plainly	 to	 them.	 Then	 Peter	 took	 him	 aside	 and	 began	 to	 rebuke	 him.	
33 But	after	 turning	around	and	 looking	at	his	disciples,	 Jesus	rebuked	Peter	and	said,	 “Get	
behind	me,	Satan!	You	do	not	have	your	mind	set	on	the	things	of	God,	but	the	things	of	men.”	
34 He	called	the	crowd	and	his	disciples	together	and	said	to	them,	“If	anyone	wants	to	follow	
me,	let	him	deny	himself,	take	up	his	cross,	and	follow	me.	35 For	whoever	wants	to	save	his	
life	will	lose	it.	But	whoever	loses	his	life	for	my	sake,	and	for	the	sake	of	the	gospel,	will	save	it.	
36 After	all,	what	good	is	it	for	a	man	to	gain	the	whole	world	and	yet	forfeit	his	soul?	37 Or	
what	can	a	man	give	in	exchange	for	his	soul?	38 In	fact,	whoever	is	ashamed	of	me	and	my	
words	 in	 this	adulterous	and	sinful	generation,	 the	Son	of	Man	will	also	be	ashamed	of	him	
when	he	comes	in	the	glory	of	his	Father	with	the	holy	angels.”	

I	have	just	one	question	for	you	as	you	come	trudging	in	this	morning	from	the	bitter	cold,	
having	had	to	shovel	yourselves	out	of	yet	another	snow.	Are	you	bold	or	cold?	Earlier	this	
month	during	the	Super	Bowl	freeze,	reporters	were	having	a	good	time	asking	all	the	East	
coasters	 that	 question	 “bold	 or	 cold?”	 To	 outsiders	 looking	 in,	 they	wonder,	 “why	would	
anyone	want	to	live	in	this	cold	six	months	out	of	the	year?”	For	Minnesotans,	we	embrace	
the	cold,	and	though	it	makes	us	look	strange	to	other	Americans,	it	truly	sets	us	apart—it	
makes	us	bold.	Today,	Jesus	confronts	us	with	more	than	just	“will	you	embrace	the	cold?”	
but	“will	you	embrace	the	suffering	that	sets	us	apart	as	Christians?”	 Jesus	called	this	the	
Christian’s	cross,	and	we	see	that	the	cross	not	only	deXined	Jesus’	life,	but	our	life	as	well.	
Today,	we	treasure	the	cross.		

I.	Jesus’	Cross	sets	His	kingdom	apart	
Just	for	a	thought	experiment	lets	suppose	Jesus	Himself	came	and	started	a	church	here	in	
Minneapolis.	What	would	it	look	like?	Of,	course,	people	would	ask	to	see	a	miracle	or	to,	in	
order	to	prove	that	He	really	was	Jesus,	but	then	we	would	expect	everyone	would	Xlock	to	
hear	what	 He	 had	 to	 say,	 right?	We’d	 expect	 that	whatever	 venue	 he	 chose	 to	 preach	 at	
would	be	full,	wouldn’t	we?	He	would	need	a	large	place—a	stadium	even,	perhaps	even	the	
U.S.	Bank	Stadium	to	accommodate	the	large	numbers	that	would	come	to	hear	Him.	And	
who	could	preach	to	people’s	hearts	better	than	Jesus,	the	Son	of	God	who	knows	people’s	
innermost	thoughts?	So	we	would	assume	He’d	be	immensely	popular.	At	least	at	Xirst.		

Let’s	 look	 at	 the	 facts	 of	 Jesus’	 own	ministry.	 Yes,	 he	 started	 out	 enormously	 popular—
people	came	from	all	over	to	see	His	miracles.	But	that	popularity	didn’t	last.	At	this	point	in	
His	ministry,	people	were	 starting	 to	 leave	Him	as	 fast	 as	 they	had	come—why?	Because	
they	were	offended	by	Him	and	His	message.	They	were	expecting	the	Christ	to	be	a	mighty	
king.	 Instead	 they	 found	 a	wandering	 homeless	 prophet.	 They	 expected	 Jesus	 to	 use	His	
power	 for	His	 own	advantage	 to	win	 great	 victories	 for	 the	 Jewish	people.	 Instead,	 Jesus	
openly	preached	that	the	Christ	must	suffer	and	die.	They	expected	that	by	following	Jesus	
they	would	 get	 some	 reward	 that	He’d	use	His	power	 to	make	 their	 lives	better—free	of	
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suffering,	 hardship,	 want	 and	 worry.	 Instead	 Jesus	 openly	 preached	 that	 His	 followers	
would	 face	more	 suffering	 and	 hardship	 for	His	 name.	 Their	 expectations	 did	 not	match	
reality—and	 when	 they	 realized	 this,	 they	 were	 so	 offended,	 appalled,	 and	 angry	 Jesus	
predicts	their	shouts	of,	“Crucify	Him!	Crucify	Him!”		

This	 is	what	we	call	the	theology	of	the	Cross,	and	it	 is	one	of	the	central	most	important	
themes	 in	 all	 of	 Scripture:	 The	 theology	 of	 the	 cross	 turns	 conventional	wisdom	upside-
down:	 It	 preaches	 glory	 is	 hidden	 in	 suffering.	 The	 Bible	 teaches	 that	 Jesus’	 greatest	
moment	of	humiliation	on	the	cross	was	His	greatest	triumph.	Jesus’	victory	comes	through	
defeat.	 Death	 is	 defeated	 not	 by	 Jesus	 avoiding	 it,	 but	 by	 Jesus	 rushing	 headlong	 into	 it.	
Then	our	life	comes	from	Jesus	death.	Pauls	says,	“We	preach	Christ	cruciXied,	a	stumbling	
block	to	the	Jews	and	foolishness	to	the	Gentiles”	(1	Cor.	1:23).		

So	when	Peter	confronts	Jesus	and	says,	“Lord,	this	will	never	happen	to	you,”	Peter	is	not	
embracing	the	theology	of	the	cross,	but	the	theology	of	glory	that	expects	a	worldly	show	
of	power	and	dominance.	And	Jesus	calls	this	exactly	what	it	is,	the	doctrine	of	Satan.	“Get	
behind	me,	Satan,	for	you	do	not	have	your	mind	set	on	the	things	of	God	but	of	men.”	And	
so	for	us,	and	our	children,	when	the	time	comes	for	us	to	Xind	a	home	church,	what	will	we	
look	 for?	We	 do	 not	 judge	 a	 church	 by	 its	 size,	 neither	 big	 nor	 small	 as	marks	 of	 God’s	
blessing.	Nor	should	we	deem	a	church	worthy	because,	“They	talk	about	Jesus”—because	
almost	 every	 church	 will	 do	 that.	 The	 real	 question	 is:	 “Is	 the	 suffering,	 death,	 and	
resurrection	of	our	Lord	Jesus	Christ	for	the	forgiveness	of	sins	central	in	every	one	of	their	
church’s	messages?	Does	that	Church	embrace	the	theology	of	the	Cross	or	the	theology	of	
Glory?”	 If	 the	 latter,	 then	 Jesus’	own	words	are	most	appropriate:	 “Get	behind	me	Satan!”	
We	are	to	turn	our	backs	to	that	place	and	never	enter	it	again.		

II.	Our	crosses	set	us	apart	
But	 if	 Jesus’	 cross	 is	 central	 for	 the	 life	 of	 the	 church	 in	 general,	 it	 is	 also	 true	 that	 the	
message	of	the	cross	is	central	to	the	lives	of	each	Christian	in	particular.	Jesus	states	in	no	
uncertain	terms	that	being	a	true	follower	of	Him	means	embracing	our	cross.	By	putting	
the	Christian	 life	under	 “the	 cross”	 Jesus	 is	managing	our	 expectations.	Though	 for	 some	
Christians	God	does	bless	them	with	earthly	wealth,	riches,	and	success,	we	should	never	
expect	this	as	payment	for	following	Him.	Instead,	the	cross	is	the	promise	of	difXiculty	and	
pain	 and	hardship	 on	 account	 of	 being	 a	 Christian;	 and	 though	 every	 cross	 is	 difXicult	 to	
bear,	today	we	must	focus	on	one	in	particular:	shame	on	account	of	 Jesus.	So,	 Jesus	says,	
“Whoever	wants	 to	 save	his	 life	will	 lose	 it,	but	whoever	 loses	his	 life	 for	my	sake	or	 the	
sake	of	the	Gospel	will	save	it.”	Usually,	when	we	hear	these	words	we	think	of	“life”	in	the	
narrow	sense:	martyrdom	for	the	faith.	But	instead,	we	should	consider	“life”	in	the	broad	
sense	as	the	things	that	make	up	our	lives—the	things	and	the	people	and	the	activities	we	
value	the	most.		

One	example	of	this	is	Peter.	On	the	night	Jesus	was	arrested,	he	promised,	“Lord	I	would	lay	
down	my	life	for	you.”	And	that	was	true—Peter	was	prepared	to	jump	on	a	hand-grenade	
for	 Jesus;	 he	 had	 in	mind	 a	martyr’s	 glorious	death	 for	 the	 cause.	 But	what	 Peter	wasn’t	
prepared	 for	 was	 to	 face	 shame,	 humiliation,	 and	 embarrassment	 for	 Jesus.	 Sometimes	
that’s	harder—there’s	no	glory	in	that.	So	when	Jesus	was	arrested	and	put	on	trial,	Peter	
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simply	ran	with	the	rest	of	the	disciples.	Life	happens,	right?	Its	understandable	that	things	
get	busy,	and	there	will	always	be	scheduling	conXlicts	that	force	us	every	week	to	choose	
our	priorities.	We	want	to	“save	our	lives;”	the	family	plans	a	reunion	over	Sunday	morning	
worship,	friends	want	to	get	together,	there	is	a	game	that	we	can’t	miss,	practice	to	make,	
family	movie	 night,	 or	 even	 our	 family	 vacation	we’re	 planning	 for	 this	 summer.	 And	 by	
making	 these	 decisions,	 by	 choosing	 one	 over	 the	 other,	 we	 set	 precedents	 for	what	we	
truly	value—what	really	matters	to	us.	When	we	take	a	step	back	and	examine	the	things	
that	matter	 the	most	 to	 us,	we	 always	 Xind	ways	 to	 “make	 them	up,”	we	 catch	 games	 on	
YouTube,	make	up	 lost	time	with	family,	 friends,	but	often	times	when	we	miss	time	with	
the	Lord,	we	console	ourselves	with	the	thought,	“I’ll	make	it	up	later,	next	week.”	Yet,	we	
have	chosen	to	“save	our	lives”	by	sacriXicing	time	with	the	Lord.	

Today,	 Jesus	 encourages	 each	 of	 us	 to	 face	 our	 life	 with	 the	 perspective	 of	 eternity	
constantly	 dominating	 the	 decisions	 we	 make.	 How	 will	 my	 decisions	 today	 affect	 and	
impact	the	people	around	me?	Consider	how	our	children	will	see,	even	if	we	miss	Sunday	
morning	 worship	 because	 of	 games,	 that	 we	 make	 time	 with	 the	 Lord	 a	 priority;	 we	
consistently	chisel	that	time	out	of	our	week	as	sacred	to	the	Lord.	When	they	get	their	own	
car,	 or	 have	 their	 own	 families,	 that	 will	 leave	 an	 impression	 on	 them.	 Or	 consider	 our	
family	 or	 friends	 at	work.	 If	 they	 know	 your	 time	with	 the	 Lord	 every	week	 is	 the	most	
important	 time	 in	your	week,	 it	 suddenly	means	a	 lot	more	when	you	 invite	 them	to	 join	
you	in	church.	Today	Jesus	asks	us	to	consider	not	this	life,	but	eternal	life:	“What	is	a	soul,	
what	is	your	soul	worth?	What	would	you	give	up	for	the	souls	of	your	children,	and	family	
friends	and	neighbors?”	How	can	you	put	a	price	on	eternity?		

God	has.	He	has	put	a	price	on	each	of	our	souls:	worth	more	than	all	the	treasure,	all	the		
priceless	moments	of	the	whole	world.	Worth	so	much	to	Him	that	 Jesus	would	exchange	
the	one	thing	worth	more	than	all	of	our	eternities	put	together:	His	own	life.	Jesus	gave	up	
His	 life,	 sacriXiced	 himself,	 to	 secure	 not	 just	 our	 lives,	 but	 our	 eternal	 lives.	With	 Jesus’	
perfect	priceless	life	given	for	ours,	God	has	redeemed	and	made	your	entire	life	here	holy,	
precious,	to	Him.	He	gives	you	both	your	life	here	and	your	life	in	the	world	to	come—He	
wants	you	to	treasure,	enjoy,	and	live	to	the	fullest	both	here	and	in	the	here	after.	But	for	
this	short	 life,	 this	blip	 in	eternity,	He	asks	us	to	keep	our	eyes	on	the	eternal	and	not	 let	
anything	that	would	jeopardize	that	eternal	life	get	in	the	way.	

So,	bold	or	cold?	Yes,	we’re	all	thinking	it	the	end	of	February—we’re	tired	now	of	the	cold	
and	the	snow;	we’re	ready	for	summer.	That’s	why	Jesus	gives	us	crosses—to	constantly	lift	
our	 eyes	 past	 this	 temporary	 world	 and	 our	 temporary	 circumstances	 to	 the	 eternal	
summer	 of	 paradise	waiting	 for	 us.	We	must	 never	 forget,	 Jesus’	 life	 didn’t	 end	with	 the	
cross,	but	with	His	resurrection	from	the	dead—as	He	lives	in	glory	now	so	will	we.	Amen!		
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